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Dear Parents / Carers,   
  
 
I am delighted to be able to share the report from our recent SIAMS inspection. This inspection looks 
at how well we uphold the vision and values of our school and its Christian ethos and teaching. 
 
These inspections are no longer graded by one word. They give an overall summary of how well you 
are living as a Church school, your strengths, and some areas for development.   
 

I know that you will share in our pleasure at some of the lovely comments by the inspector. We are 
very proud of this achievement.  
 

I would like to thank our whole school community for the contributions you made to our inspection, 
but particularly the 30 children that spoke so beautifully to the inspector over the course of the day, 
the generous parents who gave up their time to come in and speak to the inspector and our fantastic 
governors who also came in to support us. Particularly, Miss Green and Revd. Katrina have been very 
pro-active and have worked incredibly hard in ensuring that we were as ready as we could be for this 
inspection, so a special mention for them. The inspector also wished me to pass on her thanks to you 
all.   
 
Wishing you all a happy half term.   
 
 
Kind regards,   
 
Mrs Liz Crofts  
Executive Headteacher  
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